
Stakeholder Briefing – Issue 10 

Key Messages and links to 17th June 2020 

  
Welcome to Health Education England’s weekly stakeholder bulletin. 

  
  
In this bulletin we will provide: 
  

• Weekly message from Interim Chief Executive, Professor Wendy Reid 

• Overview of HEE education and training news, and our continued response to 
COVID-19  

• An update from your regional office  

 
 
Weekly message from Interim Chief Executive, Professor Wendy Reid –  

 
To safeguard our future workforce supply, we need to minimise disruption to training 
and get it back on track. Read the full message here. 
 
 

We are supporting all professions to rapidly grow to meet the needs of 
patients by: 
 
ARCP webinar 

On 3 June, we hosted a webinar for medical trainees on ARCPs. The recording of 
the webinar is now available on the HEE YouTube channel. 
 
Student Placements - We would like to thank all those students who were able to 

come forward to support the NHS at this challenging time. It has been hugely 
appreciated. To be clear it is absolutely untrue to suggest that student nurses and 
midwives are being made redundant, all student nurses and midwives are required 
to complete placements during their training. These placements are normally unpaid 

but to recognise the special circumstances and as part of the response to Covid-19 
these hours have been paid and will be until the end of summer. NHS England has 
been provided with the funding for student salaries as part of the response to Covid. 
 

Year 3 students will be paid till 31st of July and if they have completed hours and 
assessments can qualify and be paid as full registered nurses. They will move from 
Band 4 to Band 5 and therefore increase their pay. Any Year 3 student who has 
hours to complete will be paid until September to allow them to do this. Any year 2 

students on placement till July 31st will be paid and after this normal non-paid 
placements will be re-introduced along with Year 1 students. We committed at the 
outset of the pandemic to ensure that these students complete their training and are 
able to qualify. It was always made clear to students who opted into paid placements 

the arrangements would need to come to an end at an appropriate point so that 
students could return to their supernumerary status to complete their registered 

https://www.hee.nhs.uk/news-blogs-events/blogs/it-clear-we-are-going-have-learn-live-covid-19-some-time-which-means-we-will-need-retain-our-ability
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EX-ymrTKdXA&feature=youtu.be


nursing qualifications as quickly as possible to permanently enter the NHS 
workforce. 
 

It was agreed by all partners, including the Nursing and Midwifery Council (NMC) 
and Council of Deans (CoD) and unions, to support these arrangements. This means 
any final year student who has been working in the NHS will receive funding until 
they complete their programme and then they will be able to register with the NMC 

and apply for a permanent role as a registered Nurse. 
 
 
We are ensuring core HEE work to support our NHS colleagues continues: 

 
Choose GP  
The next round of GP specialty training applications opens from 28 July – 13 August 
(for a February 2021 start). 

Follow ‘Choose GP’ on Facebook or find case studies, FAQs and career information 
on the GP National Recruitment Office (GP NRO) website.  
 
Enhancing Junior Doctors’ Working Lives – update report 2020 

At a time of challenging service and workforce pressures, HEE has remained 
committed to supporting junior doctors. COVID-19 has impacted all of us in ways we 
could have never imagined but has shown more than ever that the strength of the 
NHS is its workforce, which has shown incredible depth of compassion, strength, 

and adaptability. 
The Enhancing Junior Doctors’ Working Lives progress report 2020 provides an 
update on achievements over the past year. 

 
 
 
We are making sure all professions have the training they need to make a 

difference: 
 

https://www.facebook.com/ChooseGP
https://gprecruitment.hee.nhs.uk/choose-gp/
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/our-work/doctors-training/enhancing-working-lives


e-Learning for Healthcare - The e-LfH COVID-19 programme has now seen 1.45m 
session launches since it went live in March 2020.  The programme is free to access 
and the requirement to register has been removed to make it as easy as possible for 

the health and care workforce to access the range of resources to support them 
responding to the pandemic.  For more information please visit: https://www.e-
lfh.org.uk/coronavirus/  
 

Learning Hub live - how it can help you share and collaborate 
 
The Learning Hub is a new digital platform, developed by Health Education England, 
that provides easy access to a wide range of resources that are pertinent to 

education and training in health and care. New features will be frequently released to 
provide a comprehensive learning experience for users. 
 
Since the launch of the Learning Hub at the end of May 2020, there have been over 

500 learning resources contributed by stakeholders on the platform.  Resources 
have been contributed by medical schools, operational delivery networks, training 
hubs, clinical commissioning groups, professional bodies, simulation networks, 
charities and social care organisations.  These contributions offer and support a wide 

range of training delivery from videos and webinar recordings, e-learning, slide 
presentations, Q&A packs, simulation scripts, lesson plans to web links.   
 
Read our latest case study from the London Training Hubs on how the Learning Hub 

is helping them to share resources and work collaboratively across primary, 
secondary and social care. 
 
If your organisation has resources you wish to share and contribute to the platform 

please email enquiries@learninghub.nhs.uk.    
 
You can sign in to the Learning Hub (https://learninghub.nhs.uk) either using your e-
Learning for Healthcare Hub username and password or by creating an account on 

the Learning Hub and using those details.   
 
For more information about the Learning Hub follow us on Twitter: @HEE_TEL, visit: 
telblog.hee.nhs.uk to read blogs about our journey so far or visit: 

www.hee.nhs.uk/tel. 
 
 
Supporting the well-being of the health and care workforce – 

 
Survey of students and learners exploring impact of Covid-19 - HEE’s RePAIR 
(Reducing Pre-registration Attrition and Improving Retention) team is exploring the 
impact of changes to education-provision as a result of Covid-19 on attrition and 

retention of students and learners. The first step of this work is a survey, which is 
being supported by the national quality team, and uses questions drawn from 
previous National Education and Training Survey and RePAIR surveys. This 
launched on 1 June and has gone out to all student nurses, midwives, AHPs, 

medical and dental students and physicians associates, and undergraduate students 
studying the health care sciences.  Foundation in year 1 doctors are also asked to 
complete the survey.  

https://www.e-lfh.org.uk/coronavirus/
https://www.e-lfh.org.uk/coronavirus/
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/2n12CGMontBYP23cK_9rH?domain=telblog.hee.nhs.uk
mailto:enquiries@learninghub.nhs.uk
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/elBzCJNrDTBr2g9cGEOao?domain=learninghub.nhs.uk/
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/tGoJCMJxDs2OLvBCQvPBS?domain=telblog.hee.nhs.uk/
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/wnyGCOPzlINRgE1UA6oMQ?domain=hee.nhs.uk


 
11,807 responses have been received so far. We ask that all learners are 
encouraged to participate until the closing date on 30 June 2020. 

https://poll.hee.nhs.uk/s/2KX1WC/?route=opt2 
 

HEE NW REGIONAL TRAINING PROGRAMME MANAGEMENT UPDATE 

 

HEE NW’s Covid-19 update page  

https://www.nwpgmd.nhs.uk/covid-19-information  
 
HEE NW’s Lead Employer Covid-19 webpage including FAQs  

https://sharedservices.sthk.nhs.uk/coronavirus/ 

 
HEALTH AND WELLBEING UPDATE 

 

Coaching and mentoring support for leaders 

We’ve partnered with selected coaching companies and other leading-edge 

organisations to provide free, confidential, 1-2-1 coaching or mentoring support 

sessions for all NHS and social care leaders. There are three options for you to 

choose from. Read through each of the offers and find out how to access the right 

one for you. 

Last week was National Carers Week, 8-14 June. The annual campaign helps to 

raise awareness of caring, highlight the role of unpaid carers who are facing new 

challenges as a result of the coronavirus outbreak. There are currently an estimated 

250,000 carers working in the NHS. The care they give is unpaid and often helps to 

keep some of our most vulnerable members of society out of hospital or social care 

and improve their quality of life. The latest people.nhs.uk guide is on supporting our 

working carers with information for carers and tips for line managers. 

Supporting working parents  

Last week’s #Caring4NHSPeople wellbeing webinar focused on how to support 

working parents.  The webinar included an interesting session by Bridget Nicholson 

on learning from the Naval Families Federation, drawing comparisons from the 

emotional cycle of deployment to our current situation. 

There are resources on the Our NHS People website to support parents that include 

a guide to balancing home schooling and working and the CityParents free app that 

hosts a vast range of resources and expertise.  Wellbeing Webinars are held each 

Wednesday 4-5pm, watch the recording and access the slides here. 

 

  
 
 
 

 

https://poll.hee.nhs.uk/s/2KX1WC/?route=opt2
https://www.nwpgmd.nhs.uk/covid-19-information
https://sharedservices.sthk.nhs.uk/coronavirus/
https://people.nhs.uk/support-for-leaders/coaching-and-mentoring-for-leaders/
https://www.carersweek.org/about-us
https://people.nhs.uk/uncategorized/supporting-our-working-carers/
https://twitter.com/hashtag/Caring4NHSPeople?src=hashtag_click
https://people.nhs.uk/uncategorized/supporting-our-working-carers/
https://people.nhs.uk/guides/resources-for-balancing-home-schooling-and-working/
https://people.nhs.uk/help/support-apps/cityparents/
http://horizonsnhs.com/caring4nhspeople/


FURTHER INFORMATION  
  
By following @NHS_HealthEdEng you can keep up to date with new information and 

resources as they are published. Most importantly are the notifications of webinars 
being broadcast during the week.  
  
Right now, making sure we are communicating properly is obviously incredibly 

important. If there's any information you think is missing on HEE's webpages, please 
let us know by submitting your question to the HEE Q&A helpdesk.  

 

https://www.hee.nhs.uk/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-covid-19-information-trainees/frequently-asked-questions
https://t.co/A9FdipsACl?amp=1

